
 

 

 
 

CITY COUNCIL COMMUNICATION 

DATE: December 19, 2022 

FROM: Jim Bolz, Director of Public Works 

AGENDA ITEM: Consideration and possible action on Addendum 6 with Dannenbaum 
Engineering Corporation related to FM 455/I-35 aesthetics and additional utility 
coordination and construction inspection services in the amount not to exceed 
$231,356.76 and authorize the City Manager to execute said addendum. 

 
SUMMARY: 

 FM 455/I-35 Aesthetics and Utility Coordination 
 
 
 
FISCAL INFORMATION: 
Budgeted:   Yes  Amount:  $231,356.76 GL Account:  840-50-6526.2 & 840-54-6526.2 
 

 Aesthetic originally were discussed at the start of FM 455/I-35 project 
 During transition phase/management, aesthetics was not included during engineering, both city 

and TXDOT had changes in staff 
 City inquired about aesthetics during utility relocates, which prompted new discussion and why they 

had not been included under original discussions with TXDOT 
 Per discussion with council, aesthetics are being pursued 
 TXDOT has agreed for the City to have medallions as discussed throughout the project 
 This addendum also included additional inspection for utility relocated because city reached max-

out 
 
 
 
RECOMMENDED MOTION OR ACTION: 
Staff recommends approval 
 
 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

 Attachment A: Hourly Fee and Expense Schedule 
 Addendum No. 6 


